
 Hey Belconnen High School community!  
Welcome to our second newsletter. Thanks for all the amazing feedback on our last one 
and we look forward to seeing more for this week 10 edition. In this newsletter you can 
expect to find reports from faculties, interviews with our Building Services Officer, our IT 
Officer, and even including a cool movie review. Look out for all the photos of what's 
happening around our school, and have a read of our new Fast Five section. Of course, 
weôll also hear from our Principal and our Deputy Principal. Enjoy! 
Ethan 
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Caring for Students and Striving for Excellence 

Principalôs report 
 

Whatôs it like being the principal? 
 

Itôs a really good, very fulfilling job. I quite like high school, 
more than primary school or college for that matter. I like 
working with students who are around 13-16 years old. As 
Principal I donôt teach anymore, but when I did I was like 
Miss Ikin, I taught outdoor education and P.E. I also taught 
maths, metalwork and I even taught a cooking class! As 
principal I set where the school is going and guide the 
school direction. 

Whatôs happening with the buildings/ What plans do you have for the school? 
 

We are very close to announcing our plans for the building, and when the decision 
about the builder is finalised I will ensure that the school community knows what the 
plans are. I will also  talk to teachers about the plans, and the student representative 
council (SRC). At the moment we are in the final stages of the tender process. Once 
that is finalised I will present the plans to the parent forum group, and there will be an 
opportunity to provide feedback. I think it's also important to show the plans to students, 
and Iôll do this at a whole school assembly. If any students would like to talk to about 
the plans they will have to talk to the SRC, and they will let me know.    
 

What is your educational philosophy? 
 

My education philosophy is based very heavily on being a public school educator. What 
I mean by that is basically in public schools we take anyone who lives in or near the ar-
ea, so we are about education for all. As part of this I think it is important to make sure 
we have a whole range of subjects that people can do, and need to do. For example all 
of students have to do the 5 core subjects, English, Maths, Science, SOSE and PE. But 
when you get to college there is currently one core subject you have to do, and that is 
English, although I think that  by the time our current year 10ôs get to college that will 
change to 2 core subjects, English and Maths. So thatôs what I believe, that education 
should be available for all people, with everyone given the same opportunities. 

What do you think of the future of our school? 
 

The future will largely be dependant on what the school is going to look like. For ex-
ample the building will have a certain capacity of students. The number we are aim-
ing for is 600,  and we currently have just over 400 students. The school will grow 
even more until we have 600, and with the numbers that are coming through primary 
schools this will happen very quickly, which is something to look forward to. 
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What are some things that have been happening around the school? 
 

Weôve had a good start to the year. The Year 7s have settled well, and enjoyed their first high school 
camp. Weôve had sports successes, with the girlôs softball team in particular. The cafe has opened for 
business during break 1, and we have had one of our students, Tala Olds, involved in Canberra's first 
astronomical teaching observatory for students, which is great. I recently had the opportunity to go on 
excursion to the War Memorial with 80 year 10 students, Ms Bartlett, Mr Langman, Mr Brown and Ms 
Tully, and got to listen to Ms Bartlettôs stories as we went through the Memorial. We also have new art 
on display in the school from studentôs work during this term. In my office I have an Independent Draw-
ing major work by Dae Mude on display, as well as work from several year 10 students, and there are 
year 7 sculptures in the front office, and for a short time there was a year 7 soft sculpture in the main 
staff room, which was one long table of hamburgers. And these are just some of our achievements that 
make me proud of our students and staff.  

¸ŜŀǊ т ǿƛǊŜ ǎŎǳƭǇǘǳǊŜ 

¸ŜŀǊ т ǎƻƊ ǎŎǳƭǇǘǳǊŜ 

5ǊŀǿƛƴƎ ōȅ tŀƛƎŜ {ŀƭƳƛ 

aŀƧƻǊ ǿƻǊƪ ōȅ 5ŀŜ aǳŘŜ 

 

tƘƻǘƻǎ ōȅ !ƭƛŦ ŀƴŘ 5ŀǾƛŘ 



What are some things that have been happening around the school? 

 
Iôd particularly like to mention that we have had SRC nominations and elections, and we have a di-
verse student council who, under the guidance of Ms Weber, will represent the students very well, 
and Iôm looking forward to working with them. So itôs been a big term, and Iôd like to wish everyone a 
happy mid semester break, and I look forward to seeing you safely back to start term 2.  

The SRC is led by Ms Weber, and the school captains, Adam Harris and Sarah Momtaz, and the vice 
captains, Jacinta Robson and Ben Lipovac. 
 
The 2017 Student representative Council is: 
 
 

 
 

 

Year 7 SRC: Year 8 SRC: Year 9 SRC: Year 10 SRC: 

Luke Bormann-
Williams 

Aisha (Kisha) Alim Taylor Davis Julia Chan 

Tabitha Bondoc Samuel Baloiloi Bree Bush Jasmyna Steele 

Kieran Truelsen Kate Baldwin Grace Giesaitis-
Stow 

Isaac Xirakis 

Georgia James Sophie Mapham  Chelsea Brewer 

   Acacia Simmons 
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Written by Nathan Nguyen, Thomas Bradley and William Zhang 
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Reminder! Term 2 starts back on Wednesday April 26  

Zac Saunderson spends 15 mins with Deputy Principal Diana Whymark 
 
How does it feel to be Deputy Principal? 
I enjoy my role, I really enjoy making the school change and watching young teenagers grow up to 
young adults. 
 
What jobs do you do in the school? 
Well the school is organised in an executive team structure. I have a lot of things that fall under my 
role, but two of the main ones are curriculum and timetabling.  Iôm responsible for the curriculum, 
which is everything that happens in your classes, so I make sure all your subjects are meeting our 
requirements. Iôm also responsible for the enrolments for year 7 for next year. So there's the whole 
process for that like advertising, organising open night and making sure we have the forms that 
people need to fill out, and we record all that information. Then we go through the actual setting up 
orientation days, visit days and then developing the time table and putting the students into classes. 
 
I also do the whole school time table and set each line. For example year 7ôs might have SOSE and 
year 8 might do math and year 10 would do electives, all on the same line. So I need to map out 
where the classes run across the lines and have enough teachers to run those classes. 
 
What happens if someone is sent down to your office? 
Well it depends why the student has been sent down to my office.I usually talk to students about 
whatôs going on, and we go from there.  Generally it's quite calm here and we have learned that, 
given time, things can be easier. 
 
And now our random question - have you ever been to China? 
Have I ever  been to china? No I haven't, but Iôd like to go and see the Great Wall. 

Our BSO, Scott. 
 

Our Building Services Officer, or BSO, is Scott Moore. 
Earlier this term, Chris and Daniel spoke to Scott about 
his job, and what he does each day to keep our building 
running smoothly. 
 

As the BSO Iôm responsible for repairs around the 
school, garden maintenance, putting things together and 
fixing up the school. For example if there are any leaks in 
the school roof and if something is broken and needs re-
pairing, Iôm on it.  l have been working at this school for 
only 3 months but l previously worked at Girlôs Grammar 
for five years working in the gardens. 
 

An average day for me at this school is quite simple but 
pretty busy. At the beginning of the day when I turn up at 
school I unlock the doors and turn off the alarms. Then I 
do some basic tidying up around the school.  After that, 
whatever needs to be done I will do,  and then whatever 
repairs come up throughout the day is what I will work on that day. For example, over the 
break at the end of last year I put together a display of giant book spines in the entrance to the 



The Life of Maths and Science-  by Sophie and Ruosi 
 

We interviewed Ms Pearce & Ms OôNeill about things happening in classes. Here are some ques-
tions we asked them. 
 

What is the current curriculum for each year group? 
 

 
 

Are there any practicals coming up in Science classes? 
 

This year the Science faculty is mainly focusing on writing up scientific reports. The school is intro-
ducing a new program for the students to record their data via google classroom. The app is called 
Dataloggers. Dataloggers are the tools we connect to the computers such as a Temperature Probe 
which collects temperature data. The app that collects and graphs the data on the computer is 
called óVernierô. 
 
Are there any excursions planned for the year groups? 
 

ANU Day - Girls in Year 9 and Year 10 had the opportunity to attend a day of activities at ANU to 
expose them to different ICT careers and other experiences. Ms Bugledich took the girls on the 6th 
April. This was an outstanding day.  

 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

Science Students are 
focusing on the 
Introduction to 
Science and 
then chemistry, 
which will be 
continuing next 
term 

Students are 
been studying 
Energy 

Students have 
been doing 
Electricity, the 
Electromagnetic 
Spectrum and 
Light Energy 

Students have 
been learning 
about Genetics 
and Evolution. 

Maths: 
 

Students are 
working on 
Numbers: basic 
operations,   
directed num-
bers, and nega-
tive numbers 

Students are 
working on per-
centages, un-
derstanding 
fractions and 
decimals 
 

Students have 
been working 
on similarities 
and geometry 

Students have 
been working 
on algebra and 
factorising 
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